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FROM THE HELM

The Niguel Shores
Community Association Annual
Meeting is on Tuesday, May 16.
Please try to be there. We have four excellent
candidates running for the three open spots on the
Board of Directors. Those who attended last
month’s open board meeting were able to hear the
candidates speak. Their resumes were in the April
edition of this newsletter. Whatever you do, be
sure to turn in your proxies and vote for the
persons you want to have representing you for the
next two years! Your proxy is required for the
quorum, whether or not you vote for the
candidates.

On April 15, Niguel Shores had a Mock
Earthquake Disaster Drill. This drill involved
such catastrophic “happenings” as collapsed
houses, a broken water main, injured persons,
fires and damage to our bridge over PCH. A
bunch of the Windjammer kids and others
provided us with a goodly supply of “walking
wounded.” Street and Block Captains did an
outstanding job of reporting conditions and
problems to our communications center at the
Community Center both on their own and with
message runners.

Our thanks to everyone who participated and
our special thanks to Gerlinde Duffy who set up
the entire operation. On the Wednesday night
before our drill Gerlinde arranged a meeting for
the volunteers, a meeting that was attended by
more than 70 persons - more than we would
generally get at open Board meetings.

Mark  Johnston, Emergency Services
Coordinator for the City of Dana Point attended
and monitored our drill. He was highly
complimentary of how it went and had only a few
constructive suggestions. Overall he felt that we
were in the top 10" percentile or even higher of
all of the communities in the area in preparedness.
His words as he left were: “Excellent Drill.”

Finally, for this message from the Helm, I
want to thank Jerry Milner and Don Johnston for
their efforts and dedicated service on the Board of
Directors during the last four years. They have
contributed immensely to our community.
Everything that they have worked on has been
with the well-being of all of the members of
Niguel Shores in mind. The improvements
occurring over these last four years have been in
large part a result of their efforts and devotion.

Andy Boush
Board President

NSCA ANNUAL
MEETING & ELECTION
TUESDAY, MAY 16 AT 8:00 PM
REGISTRATION AT 7:30 PM

STREET SWEEPING
MONDAY, MAY 1
Please keep all cars off the streets
and out of the parking bays.
This will allow the sweeper to do a better job.




BOARD ACTIONS TAKEN IN APRIL

¢ Authorized staff to change the employee
medical plan to a Blue Cross PPO plan, effective
July 1, 2000.

¢ Accepted the Retained Services Contract with
Fiore, Racobs & Powers for the period May 1,
2000 through April 30, 2001.

¢ Decided motorized skateboards are not to be
used on the Association’s streets, which the DMV
Vehicle Code also prohibits on public streets.

¢ Authorized staff to finalize the 1999 audit
with the CFO and to mail out to all homeowners.

¢ Accepted the resignation of Barbara Crist
from the Communication Committee.

4 Authorized staff to accept the bid from
Saddleback Valley Ornamental Iron to replace
three fence locations with similar wrought iron at
a cost of $3,060.

¢ Authorized a program, to be supervised by
the CFO, to give a financial award to employees
for cost savings suggestions/implementations.

¢ After reviewing bids, authorized staff to
purchase a new digital copier/printer from
Benchmark at an approximate cost of $11,393,
along with a maintenance service agreement. The
~new unit is to be in place when the old leased
copier is removed in late May.

¢ Authorized staff to issue the Annual Meeting
Notice with Proxy.
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¢ Authorized staff to proceed with the
installation of 300 ft. of sub-drain in the
Community Center greenbelt, behind the homes
on the east side of Kara Bay.

¢ Authorized the creation of an ad-hoc
Information System Committee to be chaired by
Charlie Clark.

¢ Authorized staff to allow the pedestrian gates
on Mariner Drive to be unlocked from
approximately 7:00 am to 6:00 pm, daily.

LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE

White flies seem to be particularly bad this
year. The committee advises you to look carefully
for them in your shrubs and flowers, particularly
hibiscus. White flies congregate on the
underneath side of leaves and are hard to detect
from a cursory glance. To eradicate white flies
and to keep them from spreading to other plants,
Wendt recommends that you either remove deadly
infected shrubs or use Ortho brand Orthene,
which is a systemic spray. However, if you use
Orthene, be sure to follow instructions carefully,
especially with fruit trees and vegetable plants.

Wendt’s work schedule for April is as follows:

Custom Homes: Renovate lower slope below
lots 16, 17, and 23 along Breakers Isle (originally
scheduled for March).

Sea Terrace I: Turf dethatch of front yards
and common areas.

Villas: Replace remaining evergreen pear
trees with 89-gallon metrosideros trees.

Common Areas: Annual color replacement.

Note: Replacement of various oleanders in Sea
Terrace has been cancelled since no problem hag
been found. ‘




TRAFFIC & SAFETY
COMMITTEE

1. Mariner Gate:

a. The system for computer generated
passes is being field tested. When
that is completed and the homeowner
data is loaded into the system, it will
come on line. The computers WILL
NOT 1issue a pass to your guest
without a PIC (Personal
Identification Code). If you have not
already chosen one, the office will
inform you by mail.

b. The committee recommended to the
Board that a second officer be
assigned to the gate daily to assist in
the processing of guests, answering
the phones, processing the required
paperwork, other responsibilities that
come up during the day. Traffic
through Mariner gate will increase
with the upcoming construction of
the Cabrillo gate.

2. Pedestrian Gate:

Our thanks to committee member, Nick
Moffitt, who provided the Association
with the label identifying the location of
the access readers at the pedestrian gates.

3. Beach Lot:

a. The county is moving ahead with the
replacement of the fence along the public
walkway, and it is expected that the
project could be completed before the
summer season starts. This should
significantly reduce the number of
trespassers who have entered our
community in that area.

b. A number of complaints have been
received from residents who, while they
are enjoying the beach bluff park, are
offended by the surfers who are changing
their clothes just a few feet away.
Residents are offended, not only by this
disrobing but also by the trash that the
surfers leave behind in the lot. A survey
indicates that most of the cars have guest
passes. The committee recommended to
the Board that visitors (those with guest
passes) not be allowed to park in the
lower portion of the beach lot.

4. Community Park:

Now that it is staying light longer and the
weather is warming up, residents are using
the park area, especially the picnic tables,
only to find that there are dog feces
throughout the park, Be courteous to your
fellow neighbors and pick up the residue. Itis
the law.

5. Vandalism Report:

Someone with a BB gun is shooting out the
coach lamps in the common area throughout
the community. We spent $193 in March to
repair/replace these lamps. Some residents
have reported that they have been victims
too. If you have any information regarding
these incidents, the office would like to hear
from you.
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SHORES BLOTTER

The Dana Point Neighborhood Watch offers
this suggestion: “Some people use only their first
initials with their surnames for telephone books,
their mailbox and other listings. This can provide
people, especially single women, an e..ua
measure of security.”

Seashore News, May 2000 3



RECREATION COMMITTEE

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

KENTUCKY DERBY
SATURDAY, MAY 6
COME, PICK YOUR
FAVORITE HORSE
SEE THE RACE AND EXCITEMENT
ON THE BIG SCREEN
MINT JULIPS
FAVORITE REFRESHMENTS
1:00 PM

Fhhhddddhhdhn

CAMERATA STRINGS
BRING YOUR FRIENDS AND ENJOY
THIS MUSICAL TREAT
WEDNESDAY, MAY 10
7:30 PM

dkhhkhkdhhhhhk

MEMORIAL DAY BAR-B-QUE
SUNDAY, MAY 28
5:00 PM

IT’S MUSICAL SHOW TIME AT THE
SADDLEBACK CIVIC LIGHT OPERA

«=Man Of La Manchax

SPECIAL MATINEE FOR
NIGUEL SHORES
OPTIONAL NO-HOST LUNCH BEFORE
SUNDAY, JULY 9, AT 3:00 PM
SPECIAL RATE OF $21 PER PERSON
RESERVATIONS AT NSCA OFFICE
CHECKS ONLY-MADE OUT TO NSCA
DEADLINE: JUNE 1
PLEASE DO IT NOW,
TICKETS ARE LIMITED.
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TENNIS RESULTS

On Sunday, April 9, with nearly 50
spectators watching and applauding the high level
of play, our Niguel Shores tennis pro, Jennifer
Lyons, and her sister, Julie Shapiro won the
exhibition play against Sandra Michelson and
Kate Romm. The scores were 6-1 and 6-3. It was
a well played, fast-paced match. The applause
these terrific players received showed how much
the Shores tennis fans enjoyed the match.

In the tournament that preceded the
exhibition the winners were: women, first place,
Barbara Milner; tied for second place were Karen
Linger and Miriam Roehlk; men, first place,
Hector Gonzales; second place, Carroll Cox and
third place, Neal Singer.

Any Niguel Shores residents interested in
learning to play tennis or improving their game
are invited to contact Jennifer Lyons in the
evenings at home (489-1734).

STRING QUARTET

Music lovers can look forward to a delightful
evening of listening pleasure on Wednesday, May
10. The Camerata String Quartet will present a
program of “descriptive” music by such
composers as Beethoven, Brahms and Debussy. It
begins at 7:30 pm in the multi-purpose room at
the community center. This program is part of the
annual Dan Aldrich Memorial Lecture series.
Your attendance will provide you with a
memorable evening of musical listening r’ asure,



VOICE OF THE PEOPLE

Letters are welcome and limited to 200 words typed if
possible, including name, address and phone
number of writer. Refer to NSCA Rule #5221, 2, 3
and 4. Submissions due on the 17" of the month.

Dear fellow Niguel Shorians,

Many thanks to you all for participating
in the recent earthquake disaster drill.
Kudos especially to the Street Leaders,
Block Captains, First Aid and Search
and Rescue Teams, Runners, and
Command Center volunteers!

We staged nine disasters, from a water
main break on Atlantic Drive, gas line
ruptures and fires in the Sea Terrace |
and I Townehome areas, a slope failure
and collapsing house at Breakers Isle,
bridge damage at Ports O’Call, a trapped
victim and injured dog in the Villas,
torn-up Periwinkle Drive, a fatality at a Torii
Gate at Atlantic Avenue, to numerous
injured children (and a black Labrador)
in the Windjammer area.

Even if you only put your ‘OKAY’ sign
out front and showed patience and
restraint at being inconvenienced during
those two hours of the drill, you helped.

Now is the time to update your supplies.
There are HELP/OKAY signs and
Disaster Manuals available at the office
if you need them.

Gerlinde Duffy
I*' Vice President, Board of Directors

Dear Niguel Shores Friends,

What a wonderful community we live in. I
wish to thank all of our many friends here who
have been so thoughtful and caring with so
many cards, prayers, visits, kindnesses and
telephone calls during a time when I have
needed it so much.

Soon I hope I will be out enjoying all the
Niguel Shores activities once again.

Myron and I can't say “Thank you” enough
Jor all you have done for us.

Sincerel),
Doris Miller

2
“\_WRITERS GROUP

Due to the group’s voting to adjourn for the
summer, the writer’s group will not be meeting
again until September. Please check the
newsletter for the first meeting, and have a safe
and enjoyable summer.

Thank you to all the group members who have
made each and every meeting so helpful to others
and fun at the same time. Keep writing.

g
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\ PAGE TURNERS
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Page Turners next meeting will be
on May 15 at 10:30 am. Our hostess will be Helen
Paslaqua, 33711 Crossjack. Betty Steinwinter will
assist with refreshments.

Laura Ranks will lead the discussion of The
Poisonwood Bible by Barbara Kingsolver.

Bring a book suggestion to this meeting for
the 2000-2001 book season. Following our book
discussion, we shall choose some of next season’s
books. If you have any questions, please call
Marilyn Pappas, 496-7072 or Phyllis Tezer, 496-
4710.
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WEDNESDAY BRIDGE

Join wus for bridge every
Wednesday at 11:45 am. Newcomers are very
welcome, both men and women. Call Edythe
Tisch 496-0404 to play during May. Winners
were:

March 22

1** Helen Campbell

2" Frieda Baskin

3™ Kay Wittmack & Ginny Nevitt

March 29

1" Anne Kernan
2" Jyn Brooks
3™ Joan Sullivan

April 5

1°" Irene Nyland

2" Jean Freeman
3" Gaye Vaughan

April 12
1°'  Edythe Tisch
2™ Frieda Baskin

3" Dorothy Knauf

Leash your pet.
Clean up the residue.
NSCA Rules 9101;
Orange County Ordinance, Title 4
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WELCOME
NEW RESIDENTS

Moh and Nooshin Torabi and their children
have joined this community on Dasya Circle.
They came here from Victorville, Illinois where
they had settled after the revolution in Iran. Their
son Nima is in school here, while their daughter
Shouka is a student at UC Riverside and their son
Pouya resides in Chicago. Moh is an engineer
with Lucent Technologies and Nooshin is at
home. Both Nooshin and Moh received their
college education in California before the
revolution. Moh is a graduate of UCLA and
Nooshin has her degree from Woodbury
University.

They chose Niguel Shores for its location by
the ocean and because of the beauty of the
community. Their hobbies now are the Internet,
reading and the stock market, but they plan to
become active here. They say thanks for a warm
welcome, and know they will enjoy living here for
many years.

John H. Coleman has moved into his new
home on Crossjack. John comes here from
Laguna Beach, and is retired from a career in
advertising. He received his college education at
Princeton University and Franklin and Marshall in
Lancaster, Pennsylvania.

John enjoys the arts, especially music, theater,
and the movies. He chose this location for its
beauty and the ocean view. He likes the location,
close to Laguna Beach, but without the crowds!

The community welcomes these new
neighbors warmly!



WOMENS GOLF

April’s Fun Day under a warm sun and blue
skies was FUN! Fran King and Jeanne Anderson,
the day’s co-golf captains, drew a good turn-out
for their Best Ball/Mystery Game. And the
winners were: tied for low gross at 41, Betty
Lewis and Lorraine Bruns and tied for low net at
31, Betty Lewis and Gee Gee Latham. Fewest
putts (15) were Gee Gee’s while longest drive
honors went to Gretchen Letson-Rask. Jeanne
Anderson nailed closest to the pin on the 8" and
the Mystery Game — 4 even holes — was solved by
both Ceacy Johns and Fran King. The day’s
luncheon honors went to Carolyn Hughes (our
departing snowbird) and Lee Sweeney who
provided a delectable repast.

NSWG’s next tournament will be May 8. All
Shores residents are invited to join in the
festivities, member or not. To sign up for golf,
call Judy Boitano (661-9495) and for lunch,
reserve by calling Liz Kelsch (661-5802). Check-
in time at Aliso Creek is 8:00 am with buffet at
the community center following. If you love the
game and enjoy a painless round of nine holes,
call Ceacy Johns (493-8355) for information
about the group.

Between the monthly Fun Days, a group
gathers each Monday. Play is open by calling
Bernice Zeigner (496-2246) who will provide the
details.

Our monthly meeting, May 11, will feature
Ms. Dianna McKinsey, an insurance and estate-
planning specialist and Branch Manager of the
San Clemente office of Charles Schwab &
Company, Inc., who will discuss investment
concepts, the need for diversification and some of
the features and benefits of investing on the
Internet.

Come as our guest if you aren’t a member, but
please call Ruth Lewis, telephone chair, (661-
7786) for a reservation. Members bring either
salad or dessert every other time they attend. This
would be a great time to join us; the $5
membership fee will make you a member all the
way through June 2001. Two bonus months!

The membership will vote on the slate of
officers for the coming year who will take office
at our Installation Tea in June: Marion Evans,
president; Barbara Eissfeldt, vice-president; Helen
Campbell, secretary; Ardis Ghobrial, treasurer;
Gloria  Sall, historian; Dee Johnston,
parliamentarian. We will also vote to adopt a
revision of our bylaws that was presented to the
membership at the April meeting.

If you would be interested in serving in any
capacity on any of the following committees,
please call Frieda Baskin (661-3521):
membership, hospitality, telephone, table
decorations, outside activities, care and concern,
Christmas party, Fourth of July, home tour,
programs, and installation tea.

The monthly board meeting will be held at
4:00 pm on Thursday, May 4, in the multi-purpose
conference room.
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On March 28, a full busload of people enjoyed a trip to Pasadena sponsored by

¥
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MENS GOLF

Finally, we were able to complete two
tournaments in a thirty-day period. Rain has
given us fits for the first three months of this year,
but hopefully we’ll have good weather for a
while.

Results at Green River — Format was best
ball for the 1% nine holes, two best balls for 2™
nine. First place honors went to the team of
Brown, Gutknecht, Rask, and Munz. Tied for 2™,
two strokes behind the leaders, were the foursome
of Ellis, Printz, Sanders, Bouffard and the
threesome of Allaman, Buehler, and Enger. Bob
Munz won closest to the pin at both designated
par three holes.
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the Niguel
Shores Mens Club. The destination was the Norton Simon Museum, which reopened last
fall after a $2,000,000 renovation. A private “Museum Highlights” tour was arranged for
the group, and time allowed afterwards to tour the gardens on one’s own.

Results at SCGA Members course:

Six foursomes played a two best ball
tournament on a beautiful day in Murietta Hot
Springs. The team of Miller, Bouffard, Converse,
and Brame took first place with a score of 124.
Two strokes behind were the Writer, Latham, and
Berberich team, and four strokes behind the
leaders, the 3™ place team of Rask, Borland,
Hughes, and Johns. Closest to the pin honors went
to Bob Converse at #2 and Bob Borland at #10.

Golf Outings in May :
Temecu on 9™
Twin Oaks on the 23

Thought for the month: The income tax b
made liars out of more Americans than golf.




MENS CLUB

The Mens Club of Niguel Shores meets in the
multi-purpose room at 8:00 am on the first and
third Tuesday of each month for breakfast,
fellowship, a short business meeting, and a guest
speaker.

For May 2, our program is still being finalized.
On May 16, the wives of our members and
widows of former members will join us for our
annual meeting planned around Mother’s Day.
Our speaker will be Dave Busk, a local real estate
developer, who will tell us about the various
projects he has underway in the community.

We hope all men in the community will take
the opportunity to hear our speakers and consider
participating in the Mens Club meetings and
activities. If you are not a member, please come
and visit us. Be our guest and sample the club
fellowship.

1999 AUDIT REPORT
The 1999 Annual Audit Report was mailed to
homeowners at the end of April. If you have not
received your copy by mid-May, please contact
the Association office at 949/493-0122 and a copy
will be mailed to you.

VACATION HOME

SECURITY CHECK

At no cost to residents of the City of Dana
Point, Police Services will provide vacation home
checks while residents are out of town.

They will provide a physical check of a
residence to ensure that no windows or doors
have been left open, etc.

When residents require a vacation home
check, they are to call the Dana Point Police
Services at 248-3517 and give the following
information:

e Name

e Address

e Cross street

e Time frame of service

e Emergency contact:

o Name, address, city, area
code+phone number, and
relationship.

o Do they have a key to home?

e Any other pertinent information like
gardeners, cleaners, pet sitters; their names
and hours they work; and do they have
keys to the home?

e Description of any vehicles parked in the
driveway.

Providing the above information, and any
other information about who will have access to
the home during the resident’s absence, will help
the Police Services to secure the home.
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Children’s Library: Children’s programs are
on hold for the month of May while the librarian
prepares for the Summer Reading Program which
begins in June. The challenge will be Bookscape
2000... Treasure Your Library! It is an undersea
theme, with a lighthouse, sea creatures and more.
Carolyn Hopkins, the children’s librarian, is
looking for an old trunk that can be used as a
treasure chest to house the prizes. Also, fake
jewelry would be welcome. If you have
something like this you could lend for the
summer, please call Carolyn at 496-5517.

Friends of the Library: The friends have had
a few donations lately for the purchase of special
books to be dedicated to the memory of friends.
Don’t forget this wonderful way to contribute to
your local library and honor a friend or relative.
Special bookplates are placed in the chosen book
noting the donor and the honoree.

Friends of the Library Bookstore: The
librarians have been busy weeding out the older
and surplus books on the library shelves which
take up space on the shelves of the Bookstore.
You may now buy some nice books on crafts,
biographies and various non-fiction and fiction
for a modest price. Do stop 1n.

Dana Point Library
33841 Niguel Road
Dana Point, CA 92629
496-5517

NSCA RESIDENTS-
PLEASE VOTE FOR THE
NEW BOARD MEMBERS!

RETURN YOUR SIGNED PROXY
FOR QUORUM PURPOSES
WITH OR WITHOUT YOUR VOTE
PRIOR TO THE MEETING!
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NEIGHBORHOOD ADS

ltems for Seashore News ads must be submitted by the 17"
of the month together with a check payable to NSCA. ($3 for
a maximum of 30 words) Advertisers must fill out a form
available at the Association office. Neither NSCA nor the
Seashore News assumes responsibility or liability of quality
of goods advertised. See Rule 5525.

FOR RENT OR TRADE: Big Island luxury.
Kona Surf and Racquet Club. Beautiful water
front condo- 2 bedrooms, 2 baths. Call Lillian
(562) 696-0275.

FOR RENT: Garden Home, 2 bedroom +
Den. $2000 per month. 495-3000.

Classes for Niguel Shores Residents

Fitness Class

Men and Women

9:00 am to 10:00 am

Mon., Wed., Fri., at the MPR

$50 per month (12 lessons)

or $6 per class.

Call lan Harris at 497-1282 for details.

Tennis Lessons

Adults, all levels

Monday 2:00 pm to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 9:00 am to noon
Friday 9:00 am to noon and

2:00 pm to 5:00 pm NSCA Courts
For fees and times call

tennis pro, Jennifer Lyons,
evenings at 489-1734.

Water Aerobics

Men and Women

10:00 am to 11:00 am

Mon., Wed., Fri., at the Pool.

$28 monthly or $3 per class.

Call Lavonne Borland at 248-1493
for details.

Water Color/Drawing Lessons
Men and Women

Tuesdays 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm.
$10 per 3-hour session.

Call Doris Adams at 493-4445 for
location and materials needed.




duUn

Mon

MY 2000

ogashore News

Tue

Wed

Thu

Fri

dat

1
Womens Golf
9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h2o0 Aerobics
12:30 Recreation
Commitlee

STREET SWEEPING

2

8:00 Mens Club
Breakfast
10:00 Traffic and
Safety
Committee
1:00 Art Class
3:30 Movie Class

3

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h2o Aerobics
11:45 Noon Bridge

3:00 Mens Tennis

4

8:00 Ladies Tennis
1:00 ACC Meeting
3:30 Movie Class
4:00 Womens Club
Board Meeting

3

9:00 Fitness Class

10:00 h20 Aerobics

9:30 Maintenance
Commitiee

6

Kentucky
Derby Party

8

Womens Golf
FunDay
9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
1:00 Tree View
Blockage
Committee
3:00 Landscape
Committee

Mens Golf
1:00 Art Class
3:30 Movie Class

10

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h2o Aerobics
11:30 NSCA Board

Meeting.
11:45 Noon Bridge
3:00 Mens Tennis

7:30 pm Camerata
String Quartet

11

8:00 Ladies Tennis

12:00 Womens
Club Luncheon

3:30 Movie Class

12

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h2o Aerobics

13

14

Happy Mother's

15

Womens Golf
9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
10:30 Page Tummers

16

8:00 Mens Club
Breakfast
1:00 Art Class
3:30 Movie Class
8:00 NSCA
ANNUAL
MEETING AND
ELECTION
7:30 Registration

17

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
11:45 Noon Bridge

3:00 Mens Tennis

18

8:00 Ladies Tennis
1:00 ACC Meeting
3:30 Movie Class

19

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h2o Aerobics

20

22

Womens Golf
9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
1:00 Tree View

Blockage
Committee

23

Mens Golf
1:00 Art Class
3:30 Movie Class

24

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
11:45 Noon Bridge
1:30 Communication

Committee
3:00 Mens Tennis

25

8:00 Ladies Tennis
3:30 Movie Class

26

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h20 Aerobics
3:00 Finance
Committee

27

28

Memorial Day

29

Memorial Day

30

1:00 Art Class

31

9:00 Fitness Class
10:00 h2o Acrobics

-B- iness Office : : .
Beach B-B-Q | Bus 3:30 Movie Class | 11:45 Noon Bridge
5:00 pm Closed 3:00 Mens Tennis
Ao June
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NSCA DIRECTORY

NIGUEL SHORES COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
33654 Niguel Shores Drive, Monarch Beach, CA 92629

Office 949/493-0122 Fax 949/831-0116

BOARD OF DIRECTORS NSCA STAFF
Andy Boush  President Rob Cochrane  General Manager
Gerlinde Duffy 1* Vice President Ivy Hsia Controller
Charles Clark 2™ Vice President Linda Hill Community Relations Manager
Don Johnston Secretary Julie Brigham  Administrative Assistant
Jerry Milner  Chief Financial Officer Jamie Derr Receptionist

Brett Rogers Maintenance Manager

NSCA COMMITTEES CHAIRPERSONS MEETINGS
Architectural Control Forrest Owen (acting) 1:00 pm, 1* & 3™ Thursdays
Communication John Dickerhoff See Calendar
Finance Dick Mackaig See Calendar
Landscape Janet Mackaig 3:00 pm, 2™ Monday
Maintenance Dick Beaubien 9:30 am, 1* Friday
Recreation Don Beaver 12:30 pm, 1* Monday
Traffic & Safety Larry Coffing 10:00 am, 1* Tuesday
Tree View Blockage Carroll Cox 1:00 pm, 2™ & 4" Monday

OTHER ORGANIZATIONS

Sea Terrace Townehomes Association I  Sea Terrace Townehomes Association I Womens Club

Skip Eissfeldt, President Norman Browne, President Dee Johnston, President
Don Beaver, 1% Vice President Ed Adams, 1* Vice President

Norb Berberich, 2™ Vice President Frieda Baskin, 2™ Vice President Mens Club

Patty Therolf, Treasurer Robin Roehlk, Treasurer Jack Christiansen, President
Jeff Beresford, Secretary George Traver, Secretary

Family Club
Gay Powers, President

SEASHORE NEWS

Published monthly by the Niguel Shores Community Association and distributed without charge to the
members as a means of keeping residents informed of NSCA Board actions and community activities and to
encourage participation in community affairs.

Editor in Chief - John Dickerhoff
Editorial Staff - Communication Committee
Word Processing/Layout - Julie Brigham
Collating - Shirley Smith
Distribution - Dan Johnson

The Communication Committee expends all reasonable efforts to confirm the accuracy of statements in the
Seashore News but assumes no responsibility for errors, omissions of fact or use of material that might be
offensive in some way.

Contributions from NSCA committees, NSCA member organizations, and individual
members are welcomed. Submissions due on the 17" of the month.



